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This week marks the end of a very busy and productive term for the students of Woy Woy Public School, 
and what better note to finish on than the amazing NAIDOC Week celebration we hosted yesterday. Our 
students distinguished themselves by displaying excellent behaviour on the day, as they have done all 
term. Teachers have also been working hard marking assessments, analysing data, preparing academic 
reports for their students and conducting three-way conferences with students and parents. It’s time for a 
well-earned rest for all members of the school community! 
 
NAIDOC Week Celebrations 
 
With 2019 being celebrated as the United Nations International Year of Indigenous Languages, this year’s 
NAIDOC Week celebration was all about giving voice to words that connect our indigenous people to 
country, to an understanding of country and to a people who are the oldest continuing culture on the 
planet. The theme ‘Voice. Treaty. Truth.’ references the three key elements of the ‘Uluru Statement from 
the Heart’; a truly inspirational text that identifies the need for a set of reforms that represent the unified 
position of First Nations Australians.  
  
On Wednesday we were fortunate to have been visited again by the amazing Aunties from the Mingaletta 
Aboriginal & Torres Strait Island Corporation, along with bush tucker guru Mr Jake Cassar, Aboriginal 
artefacts and stories expert Uncle Tim, and Kristie Waters, a proud Wiradjuri woman, who was able to 
pass on some Wiradjuri language to our students. Mrs Nebauer has included a full run down of the events 
of yesterday, so be sure to read about the many and varied learning experiences and celebratory 
activities she organised for the day. I won’t steal her thunder but I would like to re-iterate how proud we 
are and how priveledged we feel to have been able to establish the relationship that we have with our 
Aunties from Mingaletta. We are incredibly grateful for everything that they have done and continue to do 
for us. I’d also like to thank Mrs Nebauer, Mrs Williams and all of their helpers for their efforts in 
organising our NAIDOC Week assembly and the performances and activities that were on offer. I can’t 
imagine a more authentic and successful community celebration for NAIDOC Week. Well done everyone! 
 
Dance Programs 
 
The school received some very positive feedback from one of our proud parents this week, after her son 
was successful in gaining selection into the Central Coast Boys Crew Ensemble dance group. Joshua 
Durrand (5/6H) performed with the CC Boys Crew on Monday and Tuesday nights last week at the 
Central Coast Dance Festival. His mother Aimee had this to say:  
 
“… (the) opportunity has been simply wonderful for Joshua… Thank you once again for your dedicated, 
caring and passionate teachers at Woy Woy PS. They truly go above and beyond.” 
  

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


Joshua isn’t the only student to have gone on to bigger and better things with his dancing. Tayla Mcleod 
(5/6B) was successful in gaining selection in the Junior Regional Ensemble group and Gemma 
Montalbano (5/6R) was selected as a member of the Katie McCarthy Junior CAD. Congratulations Josh, 
Gemma and Tayla!  
 
The WWPS dance group performed in the Central Coast Dance Festival on Wednesday night and by all 
accounts performed extremely well and did the school proud. Great job everyone! We’re waiting with 
baited breath now to see whether our students will progress to the state dance festival. Thank you and 
Mrs Cooper, Mrs Hauraki and Miss Elliott for all of the hard work they’ve put into preparing our dancers 
and for the opportunities they have given our students. 
 
Enrolling for 2020 
 
I wrote about the Woy Woy Public School ‘Coming Up to Big School’ (CUBS) Kindergarten orientation 
program in the last edition of the Namalata. The first of the Principal’s Tours and Open Classroom 
sessions have been conducted and the program is off to a strong start. Next term sees us conducting 
Parent Information sessions in the preschool at 3pm on Wednesday 24th July and again on Wednesday 
31st July. These are principally for parents of children who currently attend the Guliyali Preschool, 
however anyone who’s interested in enrolling their child at WWPS next year can attend. There’s an 
additional evening Parent Information session set down for Tuesday 3rd September for parents whose 
work commitments preclude them from attending the daytime sessions. Once again, all are welcome to 
attend. Postcards and brochures advertising important Kindergarten Transition events are available in the 
school office from the beginning of next week.  
 
If you know of anyone who would be interested obtaining a postcard or brochure feel free to take one for 
them or to pass this information on to them. Enrolments for both Kindergarten and for the Guliyali 
Preschool for 2020 are now open. The WWPS Guliyali Preschool was rated ‘Exceeding’ in all seven 
Quality Areas of the National Quality Standard last year by ACEQCA. Places are filling up fast for 2020 so 
please contact the office as soon as possible if you wish for your son/daughter to attend our preschool 
next year. 
 
Staff Development Day – Term 3 2018 
 
Term 3 will start with a School Development Day on Monday 22nd July 2019. This is a pupil free day. The 
first day of school for all students for Term 3 is Tuesday 23rd July. 
 
On the Monday, our staff will attend the annual Brisbane Water Learning Community School development 
Day, giving them the opportunity to liaise with colleagues from other partner primary schools and high 
schools and to participate in professional learning tailored to their own specific needs. The keynote 
speaker this year is Jill Sweatman, a ‘Neuroscience Strategist in Learning and Development’, who’ll be 
presenting on ‘The Impact of Devices, Distractions & Diet in the Classroom’. Jill will be reviewing the 
latest research on the impact that excessive use of technology and gaming has on young brains in their 
formative years.   
 
On a related note, the school has spoken with a number of students and parents about inappropriate 
cyber interactions on websites such as Instagram and Facebook, and when gaming on Play Stations and 
the like. We strongly recommend that if you decide allow your child to access and use these forums, you 
encourage them to report any negative comments they receive to you, or better still, that you regularly 
monitor their interactions. We are increasingly finding children of primary school age don’t have the 
requisite life experience to enable them to deal appropriately with conflicts that arise on social media 
platforms.  
 
 
 
 



Happy Holidays 
 
Before we part ways for the holiday break, I’d like to take the opportunity to thank all of our parents, carers 
and community members for their involvement and for their support of what we try to achieve here at 
WWPS. I’d also like to thank the teachers, prac teachers and all of the staff here at WWPS for their 
dedication and hard work and for everything they do for the students of Woy Woy Public School.  
I wish you all a happy and safe holiday break. 
 
Mr Dan Betts 
Relieving Principal  
 
 
 
 
 
This week all students who received their Bronze Award were able to redeem their PBL reward tokens. 
Successful students were rewarded with pikelets and garlic bread from the canteen. We would like to 
congratulate these students on their excellent behaviour this term and thank Anne and her team of 
volunteers for their willingness to support this school initiative.  
  
Michelle Williams  
Assistant Principal Student Wellbeing 
 
 

 
 
On Wednesday 3 July all school staff surprised WWPS students by arriving at school in their pyjamas. 
While staff members enjoyed spending the day in their warm winter pyjamas students enjoyed 
wondering why they forgot to wear day clothes. Many of our teachers used this curiosity to engage 
students in rich writing experiences and discussions. We look forward to reversing the experience next 
term for students 'Whacky Wednesday'.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
“That is sooo awesome!! At first didn’t quite believe it when my kids told me. Wow, just wow! What a 
fantastic idea WWPS! Now enjoy your well deserved break, teachers and office staff!” 
 
“My yr1 told me about this. Loved it!!! What a fun way to engage the students. Well done Teachers.” 
 
“Loved it! Such a fun idea. The superstars in the office looked so cosy!” 
 
“Amazing Staff. Definitely got all students and parents smiling. Thank 
you for showing children life can be full of surprises.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Unfortunately, our smoking ceremony and official opening of our school’s new Bush Tucker Garden and 
Dreaming Trail had to be postponed until next Term due to the weather. We will inform you of the new 
date for this as soon as possible and look forward to seeing you all there. 
 
Mrs Chloe Nebauer 
 
 
 

 



 
 



 
 

 

The School Leaders are doing a project on the sustainability of our SAKG program. They aim to 
reintroduce food and paper recycling into the classrooms. To assist with this, we need another large 
Compost Bin for use in the junior end of the school. If anyone has a compost bin they are willing to 
donate, we would greatly appreciate it.  

Thanks for your support, 

Mrs Rayner and the School Leadership team.  

 

 

Home Reading has commenced. Each Stage 1 student should be reading for at least 10 minutes per 
night. This can include a mix of home readers and quality literature, and consist of parent reading, student 
reading and reading together. For helpful information on supporting your child during home reading 
(including building comprehension), please follow the links below: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-
your-child-at-home 
 
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf 
 
If you are able to assist in changing home readers please see your child’s teacher. 
 
 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25, 50 & 100 nights of home reading! 

25 Nights Noah Brown 2Y 

50 Nights Noah Brown 2Y, Alexandre Deineko KB 

100 Nights Ben Anderson KB, Taylor Wols KB 
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Premier’s Reading Challenge 
 
Woy Woy Public School is once again participating in the NSW 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 2019. Students are able to access 
their personal reading log online, by logging into the PRC 2019 site 
with their school username and password. Once they have read 20 
books and entered them online (or filled out the paper log at school), 
Mrs Walker will validate their record so students will receive their 
certificate at the end of the year. All K-2 students and students in the 
Disabilities Classes will automatically complete this challenge with teachers reading stories to their 
classes, however, students in years 3-6 need to read 20 books independently and fill out the reading log 
to complete this challenge. It closes 30th August, so students still have time to enter if they would like to.  
Please see Mrs Walker if you have any questions or need any help. 

 
Term 3 is very exciting for the library, as Woy Woy Public School will be celebrating Book Week in week 6 
of term 3 in 2019. The book fair will begin on Monday 26th August and be open until Friday 30th August. 
The book parade will be on Tuesday 27th August and an author/ illustrator will visit our school on 
Wednesday 28th August. Please start thinking about what character you would like to dress up as for the 
parade.  
Will you be a character that has a secret super power? 
 

 
Will your character have secret magic powers? 

 
Further information will be provided at the start of term 3. Please see Mrs Walker if you have any 
questions. 
 
Mrs Walker – Teacher Librarian 
 
 



 

 

 

Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is 

a Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 
2.00pm to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is 
to be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom. This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab. If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly 
noted.  We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use. All money is to be given to 
your child’s teacher. When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for 
each child is appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

** Roster to be finalised Week 1 – Term 3 ** 

 

 
 
 

 

 

SPECIAL :   Breakfast, lunch and recess 
                    Hot milo & muffin $2.00     
 
Thank you to our volunteers.  If you are unable to come in on your allocated day please contact me as 
soon as possible so an arrangement can be made for a replacement. 

Happy Holidays!! 

Thankyou  

Anne 

 

 

 

TERM 2 2019 

Week 10 July 1 - 5 NAIDOC Week 

 July 4 NAIDOC Assembly 

 July 3 Dance Festival Performance 

 July 5 LAST DAY TERM 2 

Week 1 July 23 TERM 3 - ALL STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 

 July 23 Athletics Carnival 

 
 

Monday   
Tuesday   
Wednesday   
Thursday   
Friday   

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 



 

 

Hi everyone  

Wowsers Term 2 done and dusted. 
  
To all the kindergarten parents and carers can you believe its half a year down! 
  
Thank you to everyone who has volunteered their time and participated in the events so far in 2019 
  
Have a happy and safe holiday and we all look forward to presenting some fun fundraising activities in 
Term 3 and 4. 
  
Uniform Shop 

*** THE UNIFORM SHOP WILL BE OPEN *** 
First day of Term 3 – the Pupil Free Day! 

Try on | Purchase | Exchange | Pick up prepaid orders  
9am - 11am, Monday 22nd July 2019 

 
Normal trading during Term 3: 
 
Email and cash orders delivered every Friday 
 
Uniform Shop open every 3rd Thursday of the month 8.30-9.00 in the CA room (no delivery pickups or 
returns will be accepted). We will be reminding the community via apps and FB updates. 
 
Our Uniform Shop Coordinator, Sarah is looking forward to helping you! 

School Banking   

Great work this term school bankers. We have between 31-42 bankers each week. 
 
Banking is back to normal on THURSDAY this week. Banking will return on the first week of term 3 on 
Thursday 25th July.  
 
Term 3 prize options will be available from then. Any questions, issues or suggestions please contact the 
banking team via the P&C email wwpspandc@live.com.au or the Parents of Woy Woy Public School 
Facebook page. 
 
Happy holidays from the school banking team 

Next Meeting  

The next general meeting will be held 7-8:30pm, Wednesday 14 August in the Staff Room, Woy Woy 
Public School. We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to our 
community. All are welcome to attend. There is no general meeting in July due to school holidays. 

Membership 

The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2019/20 are 
available from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  

 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au
mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


Completed forms and membership fee can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school. 

Members do not have to attend every meeting, however your child gets a buzz out of you being involved 
with the school. Your input and ideas are valued. 

Volunteering  

You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop. This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening first hand. If you are interested in contributing in a small way and 
can spare some time, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease the 
workload of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 

Did you know that while we love to welcome new members to the P&C, you do not need to be a member 
of the P&C to volunteer at one of our organised events? 

Laura Morrison 
President 
WWPS P&C 
 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


 



 

 



 



 

 



 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Lauramayc Hairstudio 
Located Umina beach Special offers for your school. 

$10 kids haircuts and 20% off colors for parents. 
Must mention this ad when booking appointment. 

School coloured scrunchies also available 
Services available include hairservices, facial waxing and 

tinting, Make up and shellac nails. 
For an appointment please call or 

                                                                   Text 0401362444 
 

Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


 

 

Cubby House Before & After School Care 

Hello to all Woy Woy Public School Families, 

We would like to make you aware of our Before and After School Care service! We love working in 
partnership with all families to create a sense of identity and feeling welcomed into our lovely centre. The 
children’s interests and needs are our focus and our primary objective is to allow the children to have fun. 
We are open from 6:30 am to 8:50 am and 2:50 pm to 6:30 pm. We provide healthy menu items with fresh 
fruit and water. We also provide breakfast, including a range of cereals and toasts. As educators we love 
to explore the world with the children and ensure they are learning while having fun. We provide time for 
the children to extend on their sporting skills, creativity skills, to build upon friendships and much more. If 
you would like more information, feel free to come visit and have a walk through. We invite all families to 
our centre. We accommodate all children! 

 Mel and Jess – Cubby House  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 



 



 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 


